Report on Meeting with IAEA on Collaboration 

14 July 2006, IAEA Headquarter, Vienna, Austria  

KY Cheung and Anchali Krisanchinda 
Background

Dr. KY Cheung and Professor Anchali Krisanachinda were requested by AFOMP President, Professor Barry Allen to, while they were attending a project meeting at Vienna, discuss the proposal made by IAEA on AFOMP support of IAEA education and training initiatives in the Asia Pacific region. The following is a report on the discussion between AFOMP and IAEA representatives. 
The IAEA Project

IAEA is developing a medical physics competency training program under a regional cooperation agreement (RCA) technical cooperation (TC) project RAS6038. One of the objectives of the project is to create a set of clinical training program for implementation in the Asia Pacific region. IAEA is exploring the possibility of collaboration with professional bodies such as AFOMP in promoting and supporting the running of the training program, particularly in assessment, mentoring, and professional accreditation.  

IAEA Proposal  

To help the effective implementation of the medical physics clinical training program, IAEA would like AFOMP to consider taking up or helping with the following tasks:

1. Conduct a survey of the postgraduate education programs (Master programs) in the region, including the contacts for such programs

2. Identification of the clinical training needs in the region

3. Identification of suitable training centers

4. Accreditation of training centers 

5. Identification/nomination of external trainers/supervisors to help with the training in some centers 

6. Identification/nomination of external examiners 

7. Promote implementation of the IAEA training program 

8. Identification/nomination of local and regional training coordinator(s) 

9. Define the roles and qualification of medical physicists 

Recommendation 

The project aims to improve the medical physics training in the region. It is an important step in enhancing the professional standard and status of AFOMP medical physicists and is in line with the goals and objective of AFOMP. It is to the best interest of AFOMP and its member organizations that AFOMP to render the strongest support to IAEA in the development and implementation of the program. While the format of collaboration has to be worked out between AFOMP and IAEA, it is recommended that EXCOM to discuss the above proposal in the coming EXCOM meeting in Seoul, and if agreeable to draw up action plans.  
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